MRP Meeting Notes – 14 August 2007
	Updates
 Nottingham Regional Seminar
1. The Nottingham Seminar went well.  There was a lot of discussion around the leadership and management structure of a project.  One project had introduced the notion of Co-Investigators, who were effectively `middle management’.  The P.I. often undertook the research leadership but not necessarily the project / team leadership.  
2. Participants had completed to `critical incidents’ review sheet.  MG agreed to copy these and send them to SL and Jo Bramham at Nottingham.
Warwick Seminar

3. The seminar at Warwick had gone well too.  The view was that the project should also give feedback to the ESRC on some of the mechanics of setting a project up, for example, posts cannot be advertised until the offer letter is received and if the offer letter is delayed, the project is delayed.  This prompted further discussion in the MRP meeting on the `politics’ of disclosure.  For example, admitting to the Funding Body that things haven’t gone well could undermine credibility.  Should we refer to the politics of disclosure in the resources that we develop?
4. One of the participants offered to write a case study on whatever aspect of collaborative project team working that we wanted.

Links with the Leicester Developing P.I. Project
5. Marie met with Jane Wellens, manager of the HEFCE-funded Developing P.I.s project to discuss how the resources being developed by the MRP project might complement the resources being developed by the `Developing P.I.’ project.  Jane would like the resources from the `Communication Systems’, `People Skills – individual / team level’ and the `Team Development’ building blocks to also be disseminated via the `Developing P.I.’ website.  This would involve some re-formatting of our resources to enable them to be presented via `Breeze’ but time to do this would be paid for by the Leicester project.  The timescales would be such that this phase would take place post-March 2008, when all of our resources have been developed.  Additionally, some money might be available to commission case studies to support our resources.  Jane has already volunteered a case study based on how the RDI-funded TRI-ORM project team communicate.   

	MG

	Resource Development
Materials/Approach for the `Communication Systems’ Building Block

6. Mark and Eve presented the resources developed so far for the `Communication Systems’ building block.  These are progressing really well and include an overarching section outlining considerations in putting together a communication strategy and then self-diagnostic tools, pros and cons and good practice relating to meetings, telephone and e-communication.  Eve is still working on other face-to-face communication.  We had a lengthy discussion about the scope of the resources – should they provide an overview and then pointers to useful resources or should they include resources such as `how to set up a blog’, `how to chair a meeting’ etc.?  We agreed that our resources should provide an overview to help researchers select appropriate approaches and that there should be reference to further information should they wish to follow up specifics in more detail.
7. Mark and Eve agreed that the `communication systems’ resources would be completed by the end of November.  At this point they could be trialled with the Full Group and with other Social Science researchers.

Which Resources Next?
8. The priority areas for development are the `Team Development’ and the `People Skills’ building blocks.  Eve and Mark will decide how to schedule their work on this. 

9. SL offered to undertake the development of resources for the `Leadership’ building block.  MG and RA also volunteered to undertake some resource development, although precise details have not yet been agreed.

	MC/EU

	Outline of Plans for October 2007-December 2008
10. We discussed an outline plan for work on the project from October 2007-December 2008.  Some revisions were suggested.  The revised plan will be shared with GL.
	

	Date of Next Meeting

11. The next meeting will be held on Monday 17 December at 10 a.m.

	


